Classified Council General Meeting

Date:  October 15, 2009 – 2:00 pm – 3:30 pm

Locations:  Elko – LH114, Ely – Room 118, Pahrump – Room 122, Winnemucca – WCC 110
Members Present:  Elko:   Renae Jim, JoAnn DelSarto, Pat Loper, Shirley Jones, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles,
                                                Gaye Terras

Pahrump:  Janis McCollum      Winnemucca:  Jolina Adams, Susan French   Ely:  Carol Martin
Call Meeting to Order:  Shirley called the meeting to order at 2:05 pm

Approval of Minutes:  
Pat Loper made a motion to approve the June 18, 2009 and the September
17, 2009 minutes. Renae Jim seconded the motion.

Treasurer’s Report:  Renae Jim reported a balance of $3565.16 for September 11, 2009 – October 7, 2009. Pat Loper made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and Jolina Adams seconded the motion.
Off-Site Reports:

Battle Mountain:  Absent. No report.

Elko:  
Ely:   No report.

Winnemucca:  Jolina reported that  they are working with SGA on “ Make A Difference Week”, October 19 – 24, 2009. Activities will include making cards for chronically ill children through the web-based “ Make A Child Smile” organization. There will be a trash clean up day at Water Canyon and also a barbeque is scheduled for all the participants.
Pahrump:  No report.
Committee Reports:   Hospitality/ Awards:  Pat Loper presented  the Hospitality Report on behalf of Brandis Senecal who was unable to attend the meeting. Pat provided a list of the new classified employees and the departments they are working in. Pat also reported she has sent sympathy and get well cards.  
President’s Council Report:  Jolina stated that the last two President’s Council Meetings have been cancelled. Jolina and Shirley are to attend the meeting on October 20, 2009. Shirley said the President’s Council is suppose to meet the second and fourth Tuesday of each month. 
New Business:    Shirley suggested that the entire Classified Council recognize Susanna Dorr for all her assistance she has given to the Council on the web page. Renae suggested submitting her name under “ Class Awards”. Jolina agreed that Susanna needs to be recognized for her efforts but stated that “Class Card” is a drawing among other nominees. It was agreed to send Susanna a thank you card for her exemplary work from the entire Classified staff.
.
Shirley reported the survey results of why meeting attendance is so low. Twelve persons marked that they were too busy to attend. Cynthia commented that she interpreted that to mean that their workload is too much or they are not being permitted to attend by their supervisors. Pat mentioned that at one time an individual tried to dissolve Classified Council and was not permitted to do so because of GBC’s accreditation.  Shirley and Jolina  will make a presentation at the next President’s Council meeting to gain support for better attendance at Council meeti ngs.  Pat inquired if we can confirm that Classified Council is a part of GBC’s accreditation. Shirley stated that there are presently 81 classified employees.
Fundraiser Ideas:  The Chili Cook Off was discussed as possibly being held in January. Pat commented how much work is involved and it could be scheduled if there were sufficient volunteers to help. The Chili Cook Off was originally held to raise funds for the Tony Salvatierra Scholarship. The Council is still in need of Chairpersons for Events and Fundraisers. Anyone wishing to volunteer  for an event or fundraiser does not need to be a classified employee. Cynthia suggested putting fundraisers on hold for the time being due to lack of interest and volunteers.
Susan French reported that she works with their SGA to let the students know how much they are appreciated. Before test week, they  filled approximately 150 coffee mugs with coffee beans and candies for the students. Susan will present the next “ Did You Know…” topic at the next meeting on how to coordinate with your SGA Senators to show student appreciation.

It was discussed that if the Council is to ask for any donations from the community (i.e. candy, etc), that it must go through the Foundation Office.

Shirley reiterated that Classified Council exists to represent classified staff’s interests and rights at GBC and shall serve as an advisory group. GBC was started in 1967 and a question was asked if classified staff existed  in 1967.
Cynthia reported that Joe Micke completed a 26 mile marathon in Hawaii last September. She wanted to recognize his accomplishment. Pat will ask Brandis to send a card to him from the Council.

Cynthia mentioned the cookie and ornament exchanges will be held in December. Jolina reminded everyone not to forget Boss’ Day on October 16th.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:11 pm.

